Mr. Carroll

2011-2012
6th Grade Social Studies
Syllabus
This year’s course of study is Ancient Civilizations.  The areas of concentration include:  Early Humans, Mesopotamia, Egypt, Ancient Persia, the Hebrews, India, China, Ancient Greece, Rome, and the Rise of Christianity.  History, geography, culture, ethics & belief systems, and social & political systems are integrated and emphasized within each unit of study.

All work in social studies is assigned a point value commensurate with its involvement and difficulty.  The class grading scale is as follows:
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Students’ grades are figured with the following distribution:




Tests and quizzes
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Projects and classwork


30%




Homework




30%

Assignments:

Homework is given 3 to 4 nights a week and is expected to take between 20 and 40 minutes.  Homework is an essential component in academic success.  Homework gives the students the opportunity to preview, review, and explore class topics.  Completing all assignments on time with best effort helps to construct students' understanding.

Assignments must be turned in on time to receive full credit.  Twenty per cent will be deducted from the scores of late assignments.  Absences and parent's notes provide the only exceptions.  All work must be completed, regardless of its lateness.

Students are welcome to redo assignments when they are dissatisfied with their scores within one week of its return. They may earn up to 90 per cent for work redone.

For any missed assignments, students must meet with me outside of class to discuss their missed work.  Once completed, students must return to room 12 outside of class to grade or review their assignments.

Tests:

Tests are given after every unit of study to assess student understanding of concepts.  Students will always be provided with a list of test topics, a guided review, and recommendations for the best ways to prepare for the upcoming exam.  Social Studies testing days are Wednesday and Thursday. 
If a student scores below 75 percent on any test, they may make that score up to 75 per cent by taking advantage of a make-up opportunity. Tests are to be made up within one week of its return. 
Organization:
Staying organized is a large part of being a successful middle school student. For my class, I require students to have a designated section of their large binder or an individual binder just for Social Studies work. The section should have ample paper and a folder to keep work. Students should bring this binder, their planner, and something to write with each day to class.
Class Wiki:
Daily homework assignments, rubrics, and test dates are posted on my wiki.
The address is: http://carrollscorner.pbworks.com
Students who are absent should check this to make sure they are up to speed on what happened in class.
Participation/Citizenship:

Daily participation from each student is a vital component of class. Students are expected to uphold the behavior standards as outlined in the Student Handbook.

Contacting me:

I welcome student and parent contact.  By keeping open lines of communication, students, teachers, and parents will achieve the best success in teaching and learning.  I expect students to seek me out when additional support is needed.  Students may make appointments with me to meet outside of class.  I am available different mornings, lunch periods, and afternoons.  I hope that as parents, you will seek me out with positive input and information that will benefit your child's experiences in my class.  My contact information is below:
rcarroll@hcsd.k12.ca.us
650.548.4234
